
PAPCASTLE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 5th NOVEMBER 2019  AT 7.30 PM 

Present:  David Johnson, Robert Jackson, Brian Merris, Robert Jackson Jnr.  Jackie Day, Jill Coyle, Ian Trohear, Huw Morgan, John Conlon, Councillor Nicky Cockburn (Allerdale Borough Council), Councillor Janet Farebrother (Allerdale Borough Council)

66/19

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Rebecca Hanson (Cumbria County Council) and Cumbria Constabulary.
67/19
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – none

68/19
DECLARATION OF INTEREST – none

69/19
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED UNDER ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Road Closures

Village Map

Cockermouth and Papcastle Recreational Trust
70/19
POLICE REPORT


There had been one road traffic collision with two vehicles involved.
71/19

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS 
The minutes of the meeting held on 10th September 2019 were approved as a correct record – proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day

72/19

MATTERS ARISING

Overhanging hedge, Sunnyside – some work has been done
Seat – awaiting information from Insurance company
Larger bin, Belle Vue – agreed Clerk to pursue matter.
Pumping station, Brigham – the following response was received from Allerdale Planning Department which the members felt was disappointing  and that more screening was required to screen the view from Papcastle – the Clerk to respond to Allerdale Planning Department addressed to Kevin Kerrigan with a copy to Councillor Cockburn.
I sympathise with your councils concerns on the exposed prominence of the building on the hillside.

Officers expressed the same concerns during the course of the application seeking its relocation to the base of the slope. However regrettably this could not be achieved as its siting and size was dictated by its function and its technical background.

As a consequence officers sought to endeavour to minimise its visual impact by seeking a high standard of design. Mitigation was applied in digging the building into the hillside reducing the scale of the pitch, double ridge and adopting a high standard of materials. The water treatment works at Bridekirk had a Sedam roof. The roof at Harrot hill was compromised as its pitch had to be kept low to avoid a substantial area of roof massing , but as a consequence it resulted in the use of an artificial rather than traditional slate .

In judging the wider regional infrastructure benefits of the project the buildings prominence alone was insufficient alone to warrant refusal of the overall scheme.

Upon inspection on site these details appear to be adhered to . The council has recently agreed to a high quality stone finish which is being implemented. (same as Lidl/WCF in Cockermouth)
Grass at Belle Vue – David Johnson had a conversation with Allerdale Borough who said the responsibility for the grass at Belle Vue around the seat and post box was the responsibility of the County Council but they have denied this.  It was agreed – proposed by Jackie Day and seconded by Robert Jackson that Ian Trohear provide a quotation for the work.
Sunnybrae – Allerdale Borough Council are looking into this matter.
73/19

REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR REBECCA HANSON – NONE



In her absence Councillor Hanson sent the following report:

On Friday 25th October we had a constructive meeting about the collapse of the river bank below the Derwent.  The key people were there and they agreed to assess this issue as a complaint against Cumbria County Council for unneighbourly behavior on the land directly under the bypass because of the way the water flows causing scour (because there is not a proper edge to the river there).   This will now be thorough investigation and we will receive a response (which my be a holding response if it’s not been possible to complete this investigation ) by Christmas  the aim of this process is to get Cumbria County Council to build a retaining wall along the Derwent under the bypass bridge so that the water rises in a way that no longer creates scour.

I know Papcastle is subject to many road closures just now due to various utilities works, I’m aware that one emergency closure conflicted with another closure recently and caused general chaos due to poor signage.  This was reported via the online system but the message went to the wrong place.   If anything like this happens with signage again please could anyone who notices it phone the Highways Hotline on 0330 303 2992 and they will deal with it was a very high priority.

I’m currently working on problems associated with the family courts which are conflated by failing in social services.  If anyone is aware of any issues like this please do get in touch.

74/19
REPORT FROM ALLERDALE BOROUGH COUNCILLOR JANET FAREBROTHER
Councillor Farebrother reported on the United Utilities scheme for replacing trees and shrubs following installation of the pipeline and the  need for more information about recycling.   It was agreed the Clerk invite a member of Allerdale to speak at a future meeting about recycling and to answer any questions raised.  Mr. Johnson stressed the need for one bin collection per week for the entire village as the current situation is that there are two separate collections.

75/19
REPORT FROM ALLERDALE BOROUGH COUNCILLOR NICKY COCKBURN


Councillor Cockburn referred to the application by B and M and the recent site visit and said a decision was due within the next two weeks.   She also referred to the application for Dovenby Hall.  Mr.. Johnson said this would be discussed later in the meeting.   Councillor Cockburn concluded by saying the bin collections would probably not be sorted out until the new contract in April.

76/19

CONTRACT FOR CLEANING OF PHONE BOX WITH DEFIBRILLATOR
The Clerk reported the price was £21.60 per quarter.   This information had previously been circulated and agreed.

77/19

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
CAT/2019/0029 – Spruce – fell overgrown hedge tree  Leylandii – prune dying trees at gate, Cornerstones, Papcastle – no objections

CAT/2019/0030 – reduce size of Tree 1 as it is too large for area and overgrowing into the land and to cut back Trees 2 and 3 from middle of road, Braeside, Papcastle – no objections

CON6/2014/0350 – Application to discharge condition6 updated noise management plan on aplication2/2014/0350, Dovenby Hall, Dovenby – this was discussed and it was agreed no objections be raised.

78/19

PLANNING DECISIONS – none

79/19

ACCOUNTS
The Clerk reported a request for donation had been received from the Great North Air Ambulance – it was proposed by Hugh Morgan and seconded by Ian Trohear that £100.00 be donated as is the previous year.

The following accounts were approved and cheques signed – proposed by Ian Trohear and seconded by Jackie Day.

Barbara Lamb – salary




£ 242.66

Tax on salary





£  60.70


Barbara Lamb -expenses




£  50.24


J A Lee – bus shelter cleaning



£  28.43



J A Lee – phone box cleaning



£  21.60


Great North Air Ambulance




£100.00


J A Crozier 






£468.00


Precept 2020-21


It was agreed to precept for £10.000.00 based on the figures below – 



proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day


Clerks salary


£1900.00


Insurance


     300.00


Audit



       90.00


Admin



     300.00


Grasscutting


     600.00


Lighting


    5000.00


Repairs

                  500.00


Village Hall


      500.00


Subscriptions


      160.00


Meetings


       100.00


Bridekirk Church (Churchyard)      350.00


Great North Air Ambulance
        100.00


Election

                    100.00




80/19

CORRESPONDENCE


Allerdale Borough Council – Allerdale Local Plan (Part 2) (Site 


Allocations) – Main modifications consultation – previously circulated

Allerdale Borough Council – Council Plan 2020-30 – previously 


circulated



Allerdale Borough Council – Brigham pumping station – see 72/19 


above.

81/19

ANY OTHER BUSINESS



Defibrillator, Village Hall – it was agreed the Clerk write to the 


Ambulance Service and ask for this to be removed.


Road closures – see 73/19 above.



Drain at Belle Vue – David Johnson said he had located the drain and 

cleared the problem.


Cockermouth and Papcastle Recreational Trust – Brian Merris 


reported at the meeting on 14th October Eric Apperley had indicted his 

intention to stand down.   It was agreed to nominate John Conlon as a 

Parish Representative.   Robert Jackson to inform Sheila Brown.


Village Map – David Johnson referred to the following e-mail from Eric 

Apperley


I have taken up with Google  no less than three discrepancies on their map of 

the village.



1. Village Hall was in quite the wrong place.(Derwent Lodge Cottage!)



2.The name of the village was showing as Papcastel.



3. The issue of Dover’s Lane all the way up to the main road junction.



They have accepted the first two without question – they are considering the 

last.

 

This makes me wonder whether there ought to be a move to make names for 

all the village thoroughfares.  This should start with the Parish council, with 

general consultation (through the  Villager?) but also with Allerdale and with 

the Post Office.  I leave the thought with you.  I know one response might be 

‘we have managed without names for hundrerds of years so why change?’ 

But the world outside has changed.



 I see too that there are fresh versions of the village Map in two of the 


noticeboards but the one on the Mount shows ‘You are here’ wrongly.  I 


might be able to correct that simply. But the map and the directory needs 


updating – Laurel Cottage now Well House Cottage (Annex)?, Croft house S

tables new, and in due course the new house next to West Wind ( no name 

for it yet).


It was agreed not to have all thoroughfares in the village named.   The Parish 

Council expressed their thanks for all the work done by Eric in correcting the 

map.


82/19

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING



Tuesday 7th January 2020 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall

Meeting ended 8.45 pm

Signed as a true and correct record ………………………


Date ………………………………..
5

